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GET ALL THE DETAILS ON PAGE 2 >>
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T-SPLOST Makes A Difference In Baldwin County

Early voting continues through November 3rd for a special T-SPLOST (Transportation 
Special Purpose Local Option Sales Tax) election. Election Day is November 7th. We 
encourage all citizens to learn more about the benefits of this tax and the impact it has on the 
county at large. For a T-SPLOST to be enacted, it must be approved by voters in a 
referendum. A 1% sales tax is collected for a specific program of transportation projects.

Baldwin County has 433 miles of paved roads, which are evaluated annually. The current rate 
of resurfacing in Baldwin County averages 5 miles per year. The Local Maintenance 
Improvement Grant (LMIG) from the Georgia Department of Transportation for Road 
Maintenance has averaged $600,000 per year for resurfacing. 

If the county relied on the LMIG for road projects, it would take Baldwin County 84 years to 
resurface all of the roads.  If T-SPLOST is passed on November 7th, Baldwin County could 
resurface 28 miles of roads per year, plus replace bridges and culverts as needed. T-SPLOST 
would allow for more robust right-of-way maintenance, with nearly 40% of the sales tax 
generated by out-of-county shoppers. 



BALDWIN COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS E-NEWSLETTER BALDWIN COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS E-NEWSLETTER 

WWW.BALDWINCOUNTYGA.COMWWW.BALDWINCOUNTYGA.COMNOVEMBER 2023NOVEMBER 2023

The T-SPLOST Intergovernmental Agreement, which was approved by both the city 
and county in July, facilitates the distribution of net proceeds, which is expected to be 
$45,000,000.00 during its five-year term, starting in April 2024 and ending in March 2029.

The aggregate total distribution received by the City of Milledgeville shall amount to 
thirty-five percent (35%) of the net proceeds distributed by the State, with the remaining 
sixty-five (65%) of the net proceeds distributed by the State to be received by the County.

The City will post its list of roads on its website. On the following pages is a list of county 
roads with mileage. Roads to be paved first will be based on current conditions. 
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Courthouse Renovations Update

Road Paving Complete

All 2023 road paving is now complete! 

This year, the county paved the following 
roads: Russell Drive, Fox Lair Road, 
Lawrence Road, Merry Lane/Court, Union 
Hill Church Road, and Watson Reynolds 
Road. This totals 5.528 miles. 

The cost for 2023 paving was $1,115,721.35.

Habitat for Humanity 
Earns DCA Grant

Habitat for Humanity Milledgeville-Baldwin 
County was recently awarded a $600K grant 
to build four new homes! Pictured from left to 
right: Baldwin County Chair Emily C. 
Davis, Department of Community Affairs 
Commissioner Christopher Nunn, Carlos 
Tobar, County Manager and Habitat for 
Humanity Board Member, and Housing Grant 
Writer and Administrator Rhonda Gilbert.

Courtroom 3 and the judges offices will be open 
to the public starting the first week of November. 
Courtroom 2 will be the last room to be renovated 
at the courthouse. 

This five-year long project should be completed 
by Thanksgiving.


